SUPERVISORS MEETING
September 17, 2008
CALL TO ORDER
ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Highway Commissioner William Peach, Town Clerk Alice Schloemann, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, Joseph Hubbard, Kenneth Joseph, Gary Hursey, Attorney Alex Libell and Recorder Debbie Dawson.
Others: Herb Gooch, Gary Fohne, Dave Pfeifer and Dave Witter
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the minutes of the Supervisor’s Meeting of September 3, 2008 and seconded by Joseph Hubbard. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion Carried.
SENIOR REPORT


Glenn Loyet stated he had no report but the next meeting will be September 24th at 5:30. He reminded the Board about having leftover pork on September 24, 2008 at 5:30p.m. from the July dinner and he said to come and eat.
YOUTH REPORT
Kenneth Joseph reported that he was not able to attend the meeting but had notes from the meeting and the Cardinal game is September 28th and all the tickets are being used.
Kenneth Joseph reported that the Youth Committee Halloween Party is tentatively scheduled for October 27th.

Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve $250.00 for the Knights of Columbus Turkey Trot Run and seconded by Gary Hursey. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried. 
PLANNING REPORT

No Report
AFTER PROM
No Report
TRUSTEES REPORT

No Report
SUPERVISORS REPORT
Gary Hursey made a motion to approve the Financial Packets for August and Kenneth Joseph seconded the motion. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that Senior Services Plus has relocated to the YMCA and we will still have the home bound meals here. He stated that the reason was because the numbers have gone down.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Supervisor Gary Ahle wanted to know if anyone would be opposed for our Appreciation Dinner plans that we have an Open House here in the afternoon with finger foods because it is getting very expensive every year. Kenneth Joseph made a motion to hold an Open House here with finger foods and dispense of the one at the KC Hall and seconded by Gary Hursey. Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried. Kenneth Joseph thinks we should hold this on a Saturday afternoon because some people work during the day. Gary Hursey suggested that maybe combine it with a senior event. Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that he had quite a few phone calls last year and a lot of criticism. He stated that there was plenty of time to set a date since we don’t have to worry about the building.

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that they needed to set the salaries for the Elected Officials for the upcoming term. Glenn Loyet made a motion to leave as it is and Gary Hursey seconded the motion. Kenneth Joseph asked who are we applying these salaries to and Supervisor Gary Ahle said all of the Elected Officials. Highway Commissioner Peach stated that he feels he is entitled to an increase over the next four years as well as anyone else and if for no other reason but for cost of living raise. I have a full time job and I am here everyday. Kenneth Joseph stated that maybe they should break this down and not include everybody when we make this into a motion. I as a Trustee do not want a raise. Supervisor Gary Ahle said that we are not singling out any one individual; it is the position, because there is an election coming up. We are just setting the salaries and that is why we are discussing this. The Supervisor position will remain as it was and now it is up to Highway Commissioner Peach and us to decide if the Road Commissioner position is warranted a raise. I am not against and I am for it right now. Gary Hursey asked if the Highway Commissioner Peach gets benefits and he gets insurance and retirement (IMRF). I don’t see me voting for any Elected Official getting a raise. Who knows what is going to happen tomorrow or next year is going to hold. 


Glenn Loyet made a motion to not change the salaries of the Elected Officials and to leave it as it is for the next four years and Gary Hursey seconded the motion. Roll call: Loyet-aye, Hubbard-aye, Ahle-aye, Joseph-no, Hursey-aye. Motion carried.  
NEW BUSINESS

Supervisor Gary Ahle reported that the Christian HomeCare Visiting Nurse will be here October 11th between 9-11a.m. for vaccination shots.
 
Supervisor Gary Ahle reported that Pass Security has finished putting the security cameras.
Supervisor Gary Ahle wanted to let the Board know that he received a letter from Brian Smith about the Constitutional Convention. They are against this and if anyone would like a copy of this letter we could get them a copy after the meeting.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                     
    $9,031.25
                   General Assistance                2,239.06
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll call 5 ayes. Motion carried.
PUBLIC INPUT
None
ADJOURNMENT
Glenn Loyet made a motion to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Motion Carried.

The meeting adjourned at 8:02 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by:

Alice Schloemann
Town Clerk

